Minutes of the annual parish meeting
January 29, 2023


1. Opening Prayer 
Interim priest the Rev. Cn. Mary June Nestler opened with prayer.
44 voting parishioners from Good Shepherd and El Buen Pastor attended.

2.   Teller Appointment 
· Mary June appointed the Rev. Dn. Patti Sanchez as teller. In her position as deacon, Patti has voice but no vote, so she was a good choice.

3. Approval of Minutes of 2022 Annual Meeting 
· Rich Bauter moved and Steve Bauter seconded to accept the minutes of the 2022 annual meeting. The motion passed unanimously.

4. Acknowledgement of Departing Vestry Members  
· Gabi Gaston leaves a one-year term, which will be filled. 
· Cynthia Hudgens and Marie Kawaguchi were honored as they end their three-year terms. Both will be dedicating their time to the Search Committee.
· That leaves three Vestry openings to be filled.

 5. Introduction of Vestry Nominees
The following parishioners were introduced as nominees for Vestry. Their biographies were available with the reports.
· Rich Bauter 			
· Mary Kate Moore McGoon	
· Gena Tremble			

6. Election of Vestry Members 
 One of the nominees will be elected to a one-year term. The other two will serve three-year terms. Parishioners were asked to vote for 2. The votes:

· Rich Bauter 			35
· Mary Kate Moore McGoon	29
· Gena Tremble			24

Rich Bauter and Mary Kate McGoon Moore will serve 3 years. Gena Tremble will serve 1 year with the ability to run for a 3-year term when that year has expired.

7. Nomination and Election of 4 Convention Delegates 
The Diocese of Utah Convention will be held from April 28 at 1 p.m. to April 29 at 4 p.m. in Price, Utah. No online attendance will be available. Those who have represented Good Shepherd three times in a row are not eligible to run.

Nominees: Beth Clemenger, Belle Schwarzenbach, Rick Sanchez, Mary Kate Moore, Steve Bauter, Bonnie Taylor, Pedro Salgado, Adalberto Najera.
 
Steve Bauter moved and Jean Norman seconded that nominations be closed.

Parishioners voted for 4 potential delegates. The top 4 will go to conventions. Others will be alternates.
· Mary Kate			27
· Aldoberto Najera		25
· Pedro	Salgado		24
· Beth Clemenger		24
· Rick Sanchez: 1st Alternate
· Steve Bauter, 2nd Alternate
· Bonnie Taylor, 3rd Alternate

8. 2023 Budget Presentation and Adoption
· Treasurer Melanie Beckstead reported that 2022, which started with a deficit of $35,000, ended with a $7,900 surplus.
· 2023 pledging was strong. If we were to get a new priest June 30, have a surplus of $3,600. Parishioners celebrated.
· Last year, 44 parishioners pledged a total of $139,000. This year, 44 pledges came in for $169,000. This parish is engaged and committed to this congregation, the Rev. Cn. Mary June said. She added that we don’t give to make a budget, but because God calls us to give for ministry.

9.   Interim Priest’s Report – questions and comments 
· Mary June thanked the parish for the welcome and cooperation she has been given this year. She gave special thanks to Linda Harden, the parish administrator for the past 25 years. Linda will retire on June 30. A farewell will be held closer to that time. However, Mary June noted, this is her last annual meeting producing the reports.
· Mary June noted that Good Shepherd is in a transition time. She will leave, and a new rector will come. Change will happen. Change is inevitable, she said. Good Shepherd values its traditions, she has noted. She asked which traditions need to change? (For example, Zoom). And which ones will we fight tooth and nail to hang onto?
· We will be working in the next several weeks on how to have difficult conversations. How do we change something when we know we have to give something? How do we become well-informed and ensure everyone has a voice in thinking about potential changes—such things as Shepherd’s Bowl. Is it possible again, in a changed way? The Vestry has discussed this and wants to hear more from parishioners. 
· We don’t know when we will have a new rector. Will the new rector hire the new secretary? We don’t know.
· What we do know is how we can speak to one another and respect each others’ opinions.
· We are not a Congregational congregation. The rector is the only person in the canon who has the right to make changes to the building. No rector will use that power. In the end, the decision-making ability is vested in the priest and Vestry. The Vestry is the board of directors. They are the fiduciary officers. 
· If parishioners have concerns, please bring them to the priest and Vestry first, Mary June asked. Please express it in a way that is fruitful in our discussion, and without attacking others. This will help the community make difficult decisions.

10. Senior Warden’s Report – questions and comments
· Senior Warden Dan Johnston noted that we are in transition, both in rectors, a new bishop and coming out of COVID.
· He extended thanks to the Rev. Vanessa Cato for the 10 ½ years with us and for leaving us in a good position. The Vestry and committees that are working so smoothly are her legacy.
· Thanks also to the Rev. Cn. Mary June Nestler for her interim leadership.
· Thanks to members of the Search Committee.
· It’s been a good year. The kitchen and dining area completion is evidence. 

11. Junior Warden’s Report – questions and comments
· Junior Warden Jean Norman reported that the Memorial Chapel needs a major restoration of primarily the woodwork. 
· We are seeking a $100,000 grant from Sacred Places, a national foundation, that will need to be matched 1:1. 
· We will ask the Diocese of Utah for financial support for this.
· The church foundation will contribute some.
· We will try to keep any capital campaign to a minimum.

12. Search Committee’s Report – questions and comments
· Matt Dillon and Jay Stretch, chairs of the Search Committee, provided a report.
· Members of the Search Committee stood and were recognized.
· Jay presented the Parish Profile, which will be our calling card through the search process. We will also have the Office of Transition Ministry Portfolio. The survey taken in December feeds into the portfolio. The survey distributed in January is for the parish profile and closes Monday, Jan. 30. He noted the presentation he shared is not complete because they are waiting for survey responses. The draft he shared is attached to these minutes, but he sought feedback.
· The plan is to get the profile out by March 1 and get started on seeking candidates.
· Mary June noted that the formatting of the portfolio will attract candidates.
· A parishioner suggested that history does not need to be the first thing.

13. Point of order
Bonnie Taylor raised a point of order and noted that the budget was not adopted under No. 8. Mary June asked that we moved back to that item.

Bonnie moved and Steve Bauter seconded to accept the 2023 budget. The vote passed unanimously.
 
14. Presentation of Reports - questions and comments
· Mary June noted that the reports are in writing and asked if there were any questions.
· Mary June said the reports are received without objections.

15. Thanksgivings, Awards and Appointments
· Mary June gave extraordinary thanks to El Buen Pastor for their work on the landscaping work over the summer.
· The Kitchen Committee for their work on the renovation. Cynthia noted that the red padded chairs cannot be dragged on the new dining room floor as they do not have protection on the feet.
· Shepherd’s Fold linen ministry. Thanks to the Rev. Deacon Patti Sanchez and Linda Harden.
· Bonnie and Patti for their work on Shepherd’s Bowl. The volunteer crews make 140 lunches each week.
· El Buen Pastor—Isabel, Sergio, Pedro, Umberto—for going to pick up the pews from Tooele church that was closed. El Buen Pastor is getting 50, 60 even 70 people on a Sunday now. Bishop Phyllis is coming Feb. 26.
· Delores Ottley for serving as Vestry clerk. This person takes the minutes and keeps documents straight. 
· Thanks to Madre Isabel Gonzalez and the Rev. Deacon Patti Sanchez. 
· Melanie Beckstead was appointed to continue as treasurer. 
· Delores Ottley was appointed to continue as secretary until a replacement can be found.
· Nancy Arnett was appointed to continue as directress of the Altar Guild.
· Senior Warden Dan Johnston awarded the Vestry Cross to Jay Stretch of the English-speaking congregation and Rosa Salgado of the Spanish-speaking congregation.

16. Necrology 
· Muriel Young, 13 February 2019
· Shirley Campbell, 20 January 2022
· Lois D. Nicol, 1 January 2021
· Gladys Bader, 11 December 2021
· Sheri Peterson Morgan, 15 January 2023
· The Rev. Pete Poggemeyer, interred
 
16. Closing Prayer and Adjournment
The Rev. Cn. Mary June closed with prayer
Billie Wilson moved to adjourn
Sue Ann Thomas seconded.
Unanimously passed.

Respectfully submitted
Jean Norman
